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21/05/2022  15:42:182022/1265/P OBJ Natalie Suff We are concerned about this development on a number of points:

1. Security - the new roof of the extension appears to make our son's bedroom window on the first floor far 

more accessible to intruders. Previously we were woken by an intruder breaking in to a neighbouring property 

from the rear gardens and had to call out the police. In light of this, the proposed design makes us very 

nervous about security.

2. Appearance - the materials proposed are out of keeping with other properties in this area  and we would be 

able to see that from both bedrooms in our property.

3. Notification - we have not received any notification from our neighbours or the council on this planned work. 

We happened to park our car in front of a notice some distance from the property, but we find it unlikely that 

we otherwise would have found out about this application in time to comment. Has the council made adequate 

effort to inform neighbours?

4. Construction noise - we have already undergone many months of noisy building work from 15 Inglewood 

Rd. I am a senior doctor working in a busy central London hospital and suffered significant disruption to my 

sleep after night shifts due to sustained building work at 15 Inglewood Rd. This new round of building work is 

even more significant requiring structural alteration and will be carried out right outside our baby son's window 

during his day time sleeping.

24/05/2022  21:41:242022/1265/P OBJ Margaret Pearce I wish to strongly object to the proposed extension to the back of No 15, Inglewood Rd. The extent, size and 

height of the extension, built up close to the boundary fence would block light and sunshine from my flat and 

garden.

The planned brick wall is directly in front of my bedroom window, denying me light and sunshine. My kitchen 

and rear sitting room also both receive light from that side of the property which would be blocked by the 

proposed build.

As an 81 year old my garden is important as a refuge to relax and enjoy. I spend a lot of time using my patio 

and the additional shade will ruin my enjoyment of it. 

Furthermore, the basement flat at No 13 has a window that opens onto the side path beside my flat and is 

reliant upon this for light. The additional shade created by the proposed build would overshadow this window 

and kill the plants I have planted to enhance the side passage.

When my neighbour at No 15 told me they wanted to extend, they made no mention of the brick wall being 

built up right in front of my bedroom window. I was shocked to see the plans and surprised I was not notified in 

writing as to the proposals by the council. It was completely by chance that a neighbour saw a small notice 

posted further down our road.

I would appreciate a visit from planning officers to view the impact on my property and the basement flat 

before a decision is taken on this application.
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